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Minutes of the Village of Algonquin  
Special Liquor Commission Meeting 

Held in Village Board Room on April 26, 2016 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt called the meeting to order at 7:20 pm 
and requested Village Clerk Jerry Kautz to call the roll. Present: Brian Dianis, Jim Steigert, 
Jerrold Glogowski, John Spella, Debby Sosine, Bob Smith.  (Quorum was established)    
Staff in attendance: Mike Kumbera, Assistant Village Manager, Russ Farnum, Community 
Development Director, and John Bucci, Police Chief.  Village Attorney Kelly Cahill was also 
present.    
 
(1)  Approve an A-1 Liquor License for Mikado of Illinois Inc., d/b/a Yoshi Sushi & Hibachi 

located at 2523 N. County Line Road, Algonquin 
 
Mikado of Illinois Inc., d/b/a Yoshi Sushi & Hibachi. Has complied with the village’s requirements 
by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the Village of Algonquin 
for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment. All fees have been paid and all 
documents are in order.  Mr. Dianis asked the manager about BASSET training and past 
experience in selling liquor. 
 
Consensus of the Commissioners was to advise & Consent to this license. 
 
(2)  Consider 7-Elevens Request for Change of License Class Fee Reduction 
 
7-Eleven on the east side of town currently holds a class E (beer and wine only) liquor license.  
They would like to upgrade their license to B-2 (selling all alcohol).  Their license is being 
renewed as an “E” May 1, and their district office just approved them to get a B-2. It takes about 
a month to get their license upgraded to a B-2, they are asking if they can just pay the difference 
between the two licenses (E = $700 - B2 = $1500) of $800.   
Consensus of the Commissioners was to allow the reduced license fee to change from an E to 
B2 Class Liquor License.  
 
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned the 
meeting at 7:29 p.m.  
 
 
Submitted: __________________________________ 
                       Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  
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